ELNA Minutes – August 06, 2018

Present: Mike Anderson, Pam Blackburn, Josh Davis, Jennifer Distlehorst, Lane Eisenbart, KH, Eric Jay, Aaron Paden, Cindy Suenram, KT Walsh, Boog Highberger, Susan Enns, Brittany Emenhiser

Meeting called to order by Aaron Paden. This will be the last meeting for the summer in DSC. September meeting will be at New York Elementary. June and July minutes were reviewed. KT moved to accept the minutes as read. Seconded by Jennifer. Minutes were approved.

Bethany Emenhiser from the Kansas Historical Society spoke on the upcoming preservation conference to be held in Lawrence. There will be free to the public sessions at the Union Pacific depot in addition to the normal conference sessions.

Aaron will set up a meeting with the block party committee. Lane needs help collection donations for the raffle.

A discussion followed on the 13th st bike boulevard. It has been approved for next year. There is still discussion on how exactly to make it bike friendly.

Arts Place Grant is progressing on hires. The ELNA position has 6 applicants. 5 will be interviewed.

Rebuilding 9th Street: Bricks are going to 2nd City Storage Yard. There has been compensation to owners for blocking access to properties. The Hill family has been paid \$500 for MakerSpace.

Conservation Overlay is waiting for staff to be assigned.

Home tour has 6-7 houses signed up. Postcards have been made and will be used as tickets. Each house will have a yard sign.

Splash Park is back in the budget... for 2023. The current focus is on finishing the Lawrence Loop. Cindy Suenram moved to ask the city to move up the timeline to 2019, 2020. The cost for the splash park is estimated at \$225,000. KH seconded. Motion passed.

VP report: final KVKB concessions will be August 19.

Southside mower needs to find a new home.

Treasurer: \$2873.62 balance

Coordinator: Newsletter deadline is 8/17. Will be reserving school for meetings

Cindy moved to adjourn the meeting. Josh seconded. Meeting was adjourned.